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VOTE “NO” on H.R. 1629 

Congress Should Help Commemorate the Lewis and Clark Bicentennial by Protecting the Upper Missouri River Breaks National Monument
28 October 2003

Dear Representative,

Few parts of the American West look as they did when Lewis and Clark made their famous expedition 200 years ago, searching for the Missouri’s source and a water route to the Pacific.  But one place does: the Upper Missouri River Breaks National Monument in Montana.

Now—just as the nation prepares to celebrate the bicentennial of the Lewis and Clark Expedition—the House Resources Committee is considering H.R. 1629, legislation that would undermine the Upper Missouri River Breaks National Monument.  

The bill’s proponent claims that H.R. 1629 only serves to “remove 81,000 acres of private land” from within the National Monument, in the cause of protecting private property rights.  However, private property within the Upper Missouri Breaks National Monument, like all Monuments in the National Landscape Conservation System, is already protected through existing laws and policies, including the Presidential Proclamation that created the monument.  In fact, at a September 30, 2003 subcommittee hearing, a witness for the Department of the Interior affirmed that private property rights in the Monument are already fully protected.  The main effect of H.R. 1629 would be to thwart future acquisitions of private land from willing sellers for the Upper Missouri River Breaks National Monument. 

The late historian Stephen Ambrose called the designation of the Upper Missouri Breaks National Monument the opportunity of the century “… to make sure our children see what the Corp of Discovery saw.  And their children, and beyond.”   H.R. 1629, if passed, will jeopardize that opportunity.  It will undermine the integrity of this incredible place and the special legacy of the Lewis and Clark Voyage of Discovery. 

On behalf of our millions of members nationwide, we urge you to keep alive for all Americans the opportunity to see the West as Lewis and Clark did.  This legislation is both unnecessary and harmful.  We urge you to oppose H.R. 1629 at the Committee markup on Wednesday, October 29th.

For further information, contact: 

Marc Smith, National Wildlife Federation, 202-797-6864 

Wendy Vanasselt, The Wilderness Society, 202-429-7431

